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Midweek of Lent 1–Salt: The Gift That Sweetens and Preserves 
March 1st    10am & 6:30pm 

You are God’s own dear child, baptized, washed, and salted in Christ. This Lenten walk reminds us that  

Jesus died on Calvary’s cross to vaccinate us completely from sin’s power and eternal death. God is not  

distant from you but very near. He comes to deliver you and preserve you amid all your troubles. He is    

close to the brokenhearted and saves those who are crushed in spirit. 

Midweek of Lent 2–Water Gives You Life                                            
March 8th     10am & 6:30pm 

Water circulates throughout Scripture to wash, cleanse, flood, and reshape. Like a potter, your heavenly  

Father remodels you every day, conforming you more closely to the image of His Son, Jesus. As a baptized 

child of God, you will grow to appreciate through the example of daily washings how rich an inheritance is 

given to you by the water and the Word in Holy Baptism. 

Midweek of Lent 3–Light Shining in the Darkness                   
March 15th    10am & 6:30pm 

Jesus Christ is the light of the world, who enlightens all who believe in Him. His light dispels sin and  

darkness and fills you with so much light and joy that you truly reflect His light to the world. Although 

God’s Word exposes all your sin (see Hebrews 4:12), in Jesus Christ, you are forgiven. As His baptized 

child, you now walk as a child of the light (see Ephesians 5:8), reflecting His light to others. 

Midweek of Lent 4–Bread of Life                                                        
March 22nd   10am & 6:30pm 

Jesus is the true bread of life given by the Father to us. In Him, and only in Him, is life forgiven,               

meaningful, renewed, and satisfied. Crave and desire the bread of life, Jesus Christ, who the Father has sent 

to feed the world. In Jesus Christ, you have all that you need every day and for eternal life. 



 

 

March 
~ Thursday, March 2nd ~ 

 @ 1:00 pm  
 

Mite Devotions 
 

Program:  Bible Study and/or Bible Trivia 
presented by Larry Whitney 

 

Hostess: Sharon Andrews 

Mission Project: LWML Mites  

                        Recognition of January, February and March Birthdays 
 

 
Greeting Cards Stocked! Check out the selection of “Spring” cards! Easter, 
Mother’s Day and Graduation cards are available. 
 

MITE SUNDAY,  MARCH 5, 2023 
The first Sunday of each month the Mite box will be available for you to bring your Mites. 
(suggestion put your coins in a zip lock bag - keep your mite box). 
 

DID YOU KNOW? Every year throughout the Christmas season, the LWML ladies collect 
additional monies for the “Red Stocking” project. In January of 2023, when they turned in 
their Red Stockings, they had collected $200.00 that they then sent to “The Genesis Project”. 
Please keep these generous and industrious ladies in your prayers as they continue to raise 
money for community outreach.  
 

All Trinity women are considered members of the Trinity LWML and are invited to attend the 
monthly meetings on the 1st Thursday of the month. 

EASTER LOVE OFFERING 
 

It’s Easter Love time. Time to prayerfully consider a gift of “Love.”  It is at this time that we 
are reminded just how much we are loved by our Heavenly Father. Loved so much, that He 
sent His One and Only Son, Jesus Christ to pay the price for our sins by laying down His life 
on the cross.  He became the ultimate sacrifice, His blood the atonement for our sins.  
 

Each year, these envelopes are collected by the LWML ladies who choose a project within 
Trinity to direct these offerings towards. This year the ladies would like the monies collected 
to better enhance the quality of our live stream services by updating equipment in the sound 
and video booth.   

 

Please prayerfully consider placing a donation in your Easter Love 
Offering envelope and place your “Easter Love Offering” envelope 
and drop it in the offering plate on Sunday morning, anytime between 
now and Easter Sunday. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=lwml+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=878DBA0C8DE518C87104AD85B2DFA8FFB325873C&selectedIndex=1&ccid=BKVg3pt1&simid=608046720082118854&thid=OIP.M04a560de9b75f96c9da8840de0a9b1f3o0


 

 

“Therefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses, let 
us also lay aside every weight, and sin which clings so closely, and let us 
run with endurance the race that is set before us, 2 looking to Jesus, the 
founder and perfecter of our faith, who for the joy that was set before 
him endured the cross, despising the shame, and is seated at the right  

              hand of the throne of God.”                   Hebrews 12:1–2 (ESV) 
  

 The season of Lent and Easter can seem like an endurance race because so much is happening in our 
lives during this time of year.  Added worship services, soup meals after each midweek morning and before 
each evening worship, winter moving into spring, a change to daylight savings, spring and summer activities 
beginning, lots of school events.  Sometimes it feels like these weeks sprint by and before you know it we are 
celebrating Easter.  Then we focus on the close of the school year.  Yet, year after year we do this as we focus 
on what God has accomplished for us.  This is an exciting time. The letter to the Hebrews says it well.  We are 
surrounded by a great cloud of witnesses.  We are to run the race with endurance.  Consider those who have 
gone to receive their crown of righteousness in our midst during the past year or two.  They too are our      
witnesses.  I invite the Trinity family to run with endurance the race God has put before us. 
 In last month’s newsletter the schedule for Lent was published. This month it is on the front page and 
by the time you receive this, we will be into the season.  God has given to us “Promised Treasures,”  we will 
focus on during the weekly midweek services.  Each week we will look at a different treasure: ashes, salt,    
water, light, bread, palms, water and blood, and then the old rugged wooden cross.  On Easter we are         
reminded of the promised land filled with milk and honey that is ours because of the resurrection of Jesus 
Christ.  On the five Sundays in Lent we will have cross themes. “Cross” purpose, “Cross”  questions,  “Cross” 
roads, “Cross” currents, “Cross” way. 
 Last year we were blessed with time for sharing either after or before our midweek worship services 
with a meal together.  There is a sign-up for those who would like to bring soup and other things to share.  
Attendance was great. Opportunities to visit and get to know one another better. Plan to join us. 
 The choir has begun practicing for Holy Week and Easter.  They practice each Thursday evening at 
6:00 p.m. in the church sanctuary.  They would welcome others to join them. They plan to sing at the 8:00  
service on Easter and on Good Friday at the Tenebrae.  Thank you, Zach Ewald for directing and Debbie 
Schwartz for accompanying. 
 Many of you have asked about Ken Streeb and when he might return to our organ schedule.  By the 
time you receive this, he will have played and will be part of our schedule in the coming months.  We praise 
God for His healing hand as Ken went through several different surgeries in the past few months. Ken would 
like to reduce the services he plays, but Debbie and Angela are willing to take on additional services.  I want 
to shout out to Debbie Schwartz and Angela Erickson who stepped up to cover the time in Ken’s absence.  
Trinity has been blessed with these individuals. 
 Yes, the principal of Trinity was called by the school in Maryville, Kansas to be their principal.  He an-
nounced he will be accepting their call and will complete the school year here at Trinity.  I want to personally 
thank him for all he has done for our school during his time here.  I have been blessed to serve with him and 
with his wife Angela as our DCE.  While accepting a call is part of ministry as God leads individuals to serve, 
whether here or in a new calling, I will admit I will miss their servant hearts I have witnessed at Trinity.  Each 
of us need to remember God has a plan for the Ericksons in their new call, but God has a plan for Trinity.  I 
know the School Board is already working on moving forward.   
 

 A letter will be sent out by email and mailed to those who don’t have email in the next couple of 
weeks.  This letter will bring the congregation up to date on several key issues for Trinity. 
 

Pastor Kent Schnegelberger 
Vacancy Pastor 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Remembering  
Our Homebound Members 

The following members of our church are currently either living at home or in a care   

facility and have limited capability of joining their church family at worship.                

*Lois Bliss –Centennial Healthcare 

*Melanie Davis - Home  

*Rachel Einspahr – Home     

*Richard Ewald –Bethesda Gardens 

*Caryle Kassahn –Home 

*Wilbert Lutz –Home 

*Fran Martin –Home 

*Ruth McGhghy - Home with family 

*Dave Schonek –Home  

*Earl  Weiss –Grace Point     

Please keep them in your prayers and consider calling or sending cards or letters to let 

them know you are thinking of them.  If you need an address or phone number, call the 

church office or pick up a directory at the church. 

TRINITY LUTHERAN C H U RC H  &  S C H O O L  

 

 

 

 

 

 

C H E C K  O U T  T H E  N E W  W E B S I T E !  

 

T L G R E E L E Y. O R G  

A big THANK YOU to the school staff and Dan Swanson for all their input and help 
with the new website.  The BOCE appreciates all the time and effort that has been put 
into getting the website up and running. Thank you. 



 

 

AN UPDATE FROM  
THE SEARCH COMMITTEE 

 
We have investigated a number of candidates of the 
ministry, but we regret to report that none seem  
suitable. Here are the comments on those we have  
considered so far: 

 
NOAH  Has 120 years of preaching experience, but not a single convert. 

MOSES  Stutters. Also loses his temper. Can be very violent. 

ABRAHAM Goes to Egypt in hard times. Known to lie when in trouble. 

DAVID  Immoral. Might be considered for Minister of Music, if he had not fallen. 

SOLOMON A reputation for wisdom but does not practice what he preaches. 

ELIJAH  Inconsistent, folds when under pressure, retreats into caves. 

ISAIAH  Has unclean lips, admitted it in a worship service. 

JEREMIAH Too emotional, cries a lot, alarmist, “pain in the neck,” some say. 

AMOS  No seminary training, should stick to picking figs. 

JOHN THE BAPTIST   Popular but lacks tact and dresses like a hippy. (Considering his diet, 
            he would not be happy at church suppers.) 
 
PETER  Actually denied he knew Christ. Could not lead evangelism committee. 

PAUL  Preaches well but contemptable appearance. Long sermons, people sleep. 

TIMOTHY  Has potential. Family background questionable. Too young. 

JESUS  Offends large segments of the audience when he preaches. Very  
   controversial. He even offended the search committee. 
 

JUDAS  Practical. Leadership abilities. Served on an executive committee. Good 
   with money. Conservative spender. Cares for the poor. We were ready to 
   make him our choice when he suddenly died. You just never know about 
   some people. 
 
---Courtesy of Bethany Presbyterian Church Newsletter, Loves Park, IL, some many years ago 
 
In all seriousness, we have a couple of important searches going on here at Trinity.  
• Pastor Kent and the Elders continue to work with the district to keep moving forward on the 

pastoral call process.  
• Kyle and the school board are also working with the district to prepare their call for a  
     principal.  
The rest of us can help by praying and keeping that “already but not yet” expectation that we 
and those individuals are being prepared for each other. 

--Angela Riemer, President 
 

A Note  
from  

Our Church President 



 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church Greeley, Colorado   Executive Council Meeting Minutes 

February 11, 2023      Narthex Lounge 

 

Present: Angela Riemer, Bob Thorgeson, Brenda Schmidt, Cheri Carsten, Pam Clavir, Linda Klipp, Jason Reiter, 

Debbie Thuener, and Pastor Schnegelberger.  A quorum was established.  Notice of this meeting was given in 

advance to all members of the council.  The meeting was called to order at 8:45 am by Angela Riemer with 

opening prayer and devotion led by Jason.       

 

Minutes:  January minutes were approved with corrections via email by those in attendance prior to this meet-

ing for inclusion in the Tidings Newsletter.    

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Cheri Carsten 

Financial report emailed prior to meeting for review.  Motion by Brenda, seconded by Bob to approve report as 

presented.  Discussion followed.  Passed by voice vote.      

 
The Board of Elders and Spiritual Ministries:   Pastor Schnegelberger 

• Call process update 

• Lent and Easter themes planned and approved. 

• DCE report 

    

The Board of Property Ministries:   Jason Reiter 

• Need volunteers to mow property this summer. 

• Working on inventory of church contents for insurance purposes. 

• Planning workdays beginning in April.  

 

Board of Christian Education Ministries:  Pam Clavir 

• Have received counsel regarding calling new principal.  Next steps in place. 

 

The Board of Financial and Stewardship Ministries:  Cheri Carsten   

• Cheri moved that we offer a contract for accounting eight hours per week.  Twenty more weeks in this   

fiscal year = 160 hours at $20 per hour = $3200.00.  Upon approval by this board, will include this contract 

in the Finance Board budget for the next fiscal year.  Motion seconded by Pam.  Discussion followed.        

Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

• The final budget draft will be presented at the March council meeting to be ready for approval by the       

congregation at the March voter’s meeting. 

• Board members are preparing an attendance and offering report to present to the congregation in March. 

 

Old Business 

1. Wheelchair lift:  Bob reported on status.  No action taken.  Will continue to discuss how to move forward 

with this and other special projects at next meeting. 

2. Angela provided additional documentation requested by the Rocky Mountain District supporting review of 

our newly approved constitution/bylaws. 

 

New Business: 

March voter’s meeting agenda due to Angela by March 11th.  
Voters meeting date set for Sunday, March 26, 2023.  11:45 am.   

 

There being no further business to bring before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 am.  The meet-

ing closed with prayer by Jason. 

. 

Next regular Executive Council meeting March 11, 2023, at 8:30 a.m.  



 

 

School  Happenings  

Preschool & K-8 

We’re down to the final trimester of the school year! There’s a lot going on . . .  here are the headlines: 
 

Mrs. Ewald is on maternity leave:  We have shuffled the preschool staff schedules and added Angela Riemer 
3 mornings a week to get us through until summer. 
 

We have added 8 more preschool students since Christmas:  Four of those students attend 5-day full-days!  
A couple of them are young and will be in our preschool another 2 ½ years.  A couple of them joined us now 
because they want to attend kindergarten here next year. 
 

A new kindergarten teacher is being called:  Mrs. Renee Ortado will be joining the school staff this summer.  
Renee brings a wealth of experience to our program, most recently serving as early childhood director and 
preschool teacher at Christ Lutheran in Denver.  If you have friends or family interested in kindergarten, we 
have an open house on Thursday, March 9, from 3:45-6:00. 
 

The search is on for a new principal:  Kyle will be leaving in June to become principal at Good Shepherd    
Lutheran School in Marysville, KS. The BOCE has already had meetings with staff, parents, leadership and our 
district education executive. They are starting to advertise the position on various platforms and are ready to 
collect names. If you have a potential candidate, get the name to Linda Klipp or Pam Clavir.  Simultaneously, 
the BOCE is creating plans for if we do not have a principal in place when the school year begins in August.  
 

We are not participating in Universal Pre-K this first year:  Gwen has been attending a variety of meetings 
on the topic.  There are still more questions than answers . . . and it is a big problem that you don’t get the 
same answer each time you ask the question!  The biggest issues at this time revolve around “equity” in  
accepting students into the program and guidelines for the learning environment.  You are also asked to sign 
a contract to participate in quality rating and community input when they haven’t developed any guidelines 
for either of those components.  Gwen will continue to stay involved in the information loop.  If they work 
out some of the problems and concerns, we could sign up in the future.  So far, we have had NO inquiries 
from parents about UPK. 
 

Rehearsals have begun for the school musical:  The Jungle Book will have 2 performances on Thursday,  
May 4.  Plan to come to the school gym at 10:00 a.m. or 6:30 p.m.  There will be a silent/live auction at the 
evening performance. 
 

Summer childcare is on the horizon:  We will offer summer preschool and childcare for students who      
haven’t yet started kindergarten.  Enrollment information will be available in the office after spring break. 
 

Water damage is being repaired:  The classrooms affected by the burst pipes in December have new walls 
and ceilings.  Carpet is ordered. The final piece will be replacing cabinets.  Mrs. Jaynes should be able to  
return to her classroom soon. 
 

SPRING BREAK IS COMING:  The elementary teachers will be off the week of March 13.  Childcare will still be 
offered March 13-16, but will be closed on the 17th to give our preschool staff a 3-day weekend.  At least that 
is the plan.  Since Gwen arrived as director, here is the spring break history:  2019 – bomb cyclone, 2020 – 
covid shut down begins, 2021 – blizzard shuts down everything for a couple days, and 2022 – stomach bug 
ravages staff and students so that we have to close a couple days because we don’t have workers!  Please 
pray that 2023 spring break is very uneventful for Gwen and the preschool staff! 
 
 

Principal Kyle Erickson 

Director Gwen Marshall 



 

 

March Cooks Night Out 
Join us at Red Robin (Centerplace) in Greeley on Thursday, March 
28th, 4 pm to 8 pm, for our March Cooks Night Out.  Flyers will be 
available in the Church Narthex on Sunday, March 26th.  Show the  
flyer to your server at the time of ordering and the school will receive 
a percentage of your ticket as a donation. See you there! 
Ask about the availability of Red Robin Scrip cards for sale. 

DONATE EASTER FIXINGS  

DURING MARCH MADNESS! 
 for the  

WELD FOOD BANK 

CANNED VEGETABLES           CANNED FRUIT  SOUPS 
BOXED POTATOES            CANNED HAMS  PASTA 
GIFT CARDS (Please give directly to Barb Perusek) 

 

Drop off your donations at the school  

Mon—Friday 8 am –4 pm or the church on Sunday mornings. 

SHARING CHRIST. SERVING PEOPLE 
Trinity Lutheran School and Early Childcare Center 

Greeley, Colorado 
 

Full-time K-8 Principal or Lead Teacher position with limited classroom assignments 
 

Trinity Lutheran School and Childcare Center houses approximately 100 students with a dedicated staff 

providing a Christ centered learning environment. Our facility is home to our K-8 school, our Childcare 

Center, school and church administration offices and our very own, Trinity Quilters.  We are Located at 

3000 35th Ave, adjacent to Trinity Lutheran Church, in popular Northern Colorado.  
 

We have been Trinity Lutheran Church’s primary mission for over 75 years. 
 

Imagine the chance to enjoy morning coffee gazing at the mountains; better yet, Greeley is conveniently  

located just one hour away from all the mountain activities.  In addition, one hour from the culture and 

sporting activities in Denver and the wide open   spaces and Western  history of Cheyenne, WY.  Greeley is 

a growing community with many cultural and social amenities but has not 

lost its western flavor, continuing to be the home of the largest 4th of July 

Rodeo, the Greeley Stampede.  
 

Please visit our website to learn more about us www.tlgreeley.org 

If God is leading you to consider this ministry opportunity, contact  

Pam Clavir at  pamela.clavir@gmail.com. 
 

Please pray for God to guide the BOCE on this matter and keep  

them and our mission at the school in your prayers. 

mailto:pamela.clavir@gmail.com


 

 

 

As I’m writing this note, we are in the   

middle of an unexpectedly snowy week.     

I know my Texas-born husband has been 

wondering when spring will finally be here.  

In our church year, we are in the midst of 

Lent, waiting for the joy of   Easter. God 

bless your Lenten journey as we walk ever 

closer to Calvary with our Savior,   always remembering the empty tomb is just around the 

corner. 
 

A big thank you to everyone who ordered Super Bowl subs from the youth at the beginning 

of February! We are excited for the upcoming mission trips and gatherings that will happen in 

the future, facilitating spiritual growth and fellowship and providing wonderful memories for 

our young people! 

 

Some things for your schedule: 

 

1st and 3rd Sundays: Youth Group, 7:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

Trinity youth will meet regularly for some time in God’s Word, along with fun and fellowship! See you 

in the youth room (church basement) on Sunday nights! 

 

Friday, March 10: Club 345 Movie Outing at the Kress, 4:00 p.m. 

3rd-5th graders: We’ve claimed an entire movie theater for our very own to see the  

Disney movie Inside Out! Please bring $15, which will cover the movie ticket, and    

a small popcorn and drink! (We have room for parents as well! RSVP to DCE Angela Erickson with 

your money as soon as possible!) Pick-up and drop off at the movie theater. 

 

Thursday, April 6: Seder Meal (All Ages Are Welcome!) 

Before our Maundy Thursday service, come experience the supper as Jesus 

and His disciples would have as we come back again to the night on which 

He was betrayed. Please sign up if you plan to attend by Monday,  April 3 

 

Keep an eye out for these events coming later in the year: 

May 21: Confirmation Sunday 

June 19-23: Vacation Bible School 

 
 

Angela Erickson,  

Director of Christian Education 

 

"My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect 

in weakness.” 2 Corinthians 12:9 

CLUB 

345 

Director 

         of 



 

 

 



 

 

GRIEF GROUP 
Would Trinity like a grief support group? I have a program that deals with grief during the holidays that we 

could use much later this year, but what about between then and now? There are lot of different kinds of 

grief. There’s the kind of grief we have when we lose a loved one; the kind we have before we lose a loved 

one who is chronically or terminally ill. There’s the kind of grief that couples experience after miscarriage or 

still-birth. There’s the kind of grief that goes with divorce, moving, changing jobs, and losing pets. I have 

found that a good combination for a grief group is to have some part of the group be for coping skills and 

education, and some of the group for personal sharing. I would love to hear from anyone who might be   

interested in something like this. I can be contacted at 303-668-2475 by call or text; or at 

a.riemer2@gmail.com by email. --Angela Riemer 

Note from the Editor: As I write this, the Season of Lent has begun. Not in the        

traditional way that we are used to. Snow and a ice cancelled the Ash Wednesday services, but           

nonetheless Lent has begun. Often the 40 days of Lent are focused on repentance as we study Jesus’ years 

of ministry which emphasize our need for a Savior, but something else came to my mind as I was writing 

this and that is HOPE. In today’s culture, hope is little more than a wish, but in the Old Testament it 

means “to trust and wait expectantly”.  In the New Testament, hope is invested in and focused on    

someone—the person of Jesus. That baby in a manger came as the HOPE of the world, a promise long 

awaited.  In a world of almost daily mass shootings, rampant inflation, job shortages and other seemingly 

hopeless situations, perhaps this is also a time to reflect on the HOPE that Jesus brings. Time to trust in 

the Lord as we wait with expectation that His promises will be fulfilled. Time to invest in and focus on 

Jesus who at the end of these 40 days of reflection, will willingly lay down His life for us on the cross, the 

sacrificial lamb shedding His blood for our sins. “May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in      

believing, so that by the power of the Holy Spirit you may abound in hope.” Romans 15:13 

Quarterly Voters Meeting  
March 26, 2023  

11:45 am 
Agenda items: 
 

• Budget presentation and approval 

• Board Reports 

PLAN AHEAD!  Debi will be out of the office beginning Monday, March 13th,  

returning on Tuesday, March 21st.   
 

Please note that the deadline for the Sunday bulletins for March 12th and 

March 19th is Tuesday, March 7th.  
 

The Newsletter Deadline for April’s Newsletter has also been moved up and is 

Thursday, March 9th  
 

The school will be closed for Spring Break March 13th thru 17th.  Childcare will 

be open on Monday the 13th thru Thursday the 16th, however the office will be closed that 

whole week. If you need Pastoral assistance during this time, upcoming bulletins will have de-

tails on who to contact. 

mailto:a.riemer2@gmail.com


 

 

 

(If we missed your special day, please let the office know.) 

Birthdays March 

 

1-Judah Kunze 

3-Wilbert Lutz 

5 –Linda Harms 

6-Verne Einspahr 

7-Tiffani Martin 

8 –Beverly Severns 

9–Jessica Anderson 

9 –Londa Polzin 

10 –Albert Reichel 

14 –Donna Thorgesen 

15 –Davanee McKinney 

15 –Jacob Roohr 

15– Donald Wacker 

17 –Laura Reiter 

18-Sandra Cooper 

19 –Matthew Stanton 

 

 

20 –Canyon Brown 

20-Michael Reiter 

21 –Mary Beitz 

21–Kayleigh Meritt 

22 –Mark McKinley 

22 –Hannah Roohr 

24 –Dale Rains 

24 –Terri Swanson 

25 –Ruth Knief 

26 –Randy Peters 

27-Fred Meyer 

28 – Ken Brockett 

30 –Linda Rains 

30 –Dan Swanson 

31 –Christy Kunze 
 

 

Zachary & Tonaira Ewald –6 yrs. 

Oren & Judy Nero –30 yrs. 

Jon & Gail Wicke -38 yrs. 

Dan & Terri Swanson –41 yrs. 

Douglas & Jeanne Bliss –42 yrs. 



 

 

March 
ALTAR FLOWER 

~Schedule~  

Please sign up to bring flowers.    The 

chart is on the wall by door to the old 

church office or call the church office, 

970-330-2485.    
 

A reminder that during the Season of 

Lent, we do not place flowers on the 

altar.  If you have a celebration during 

this season, consider giving the money 

you would spend on flowers to Pam 

Clavir for the purchase of lilies and 

other flowers for our  

Easter celebration. 

  

~Attendance~ 
 

   January 8  Early-94 Late-45 

   January 15 Early-102 Late-37 

   January 22 Early-96 Late-48  

   January 29 Early-67 Late-39 

   February 5 Early-82 Late-30 

   February 12 Early-117 Late-40 

   February 19 Early-107 Late-57 

2023 Calendar is waiting for 

you to pick a date ! 

Sunday Mornings   
 

8:00 am -Worship Service 
 

10:30 am  -Worship Service 
 

Holy Communion   

2nd, 4th, & 5th Sundays 

********* 
Go to:  tlsgreeley.org to Live-stream  

the 8 am service. 

JOIN US 
 

         Second Midweek   March 1   

“Salt: The Gift that Sweetens          

and Preserves” 
 

          Third Midweek    March 8   

“Water Gives You Life” 
 

       Fourth Midweek    March 15   

“Light Shines in the Darkness” 
 

         Fifth Midweek   March 22   

“Bread of  Life” 
 

        Sixth Midweek    March 29     

“Palms and Victory” 
 

 

10 am & 6:30 pm Services 



 

 

Ministry Assistants—March Schedule 

 
March 5 

Elders – 8:00 am Larry Whitney; 10:30 am Steve Cooper 

Ushers –Ron Gemaehlich 

Sound –8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker 

Video –8:00 am  Mary Beitz; 10:30 am Jeff Junker 

Organist –Debra Schwartz 

Security –8:00 am John Kruger; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

March 12* 

Elders –8:00 am Ken Clavir & Mike Thuener; 10:30 am Steve Cooper 

Ushers –Bret Schmidt 

Sound –8:00 am Aaron Riemer; 10:30 am Aaron Riemer 

Video –8:00 am Angela Riemer; 10:30 am Angela Riemer 

Organist –Ken Streeb 

Security – 8:00 am Doug Sterner; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

March 19 

Elders – 8:00 am Larry Whitney; 10:30 am Steve Cooper 

Ushers –Ken Einspahr 

Sound –8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker 

Video –8:00 am Josh Anderson; 10:30 am David Erickson 

Organist– Debra Schwartz 

Security –8:00 am Lance Polzin; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

March 26* 

Elders –8:00 am Gary Klipp & Brian Anderson; 10:30 am Steve Cooper  

Ushers –Virtus Einspahr 

Sound –8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Dan Swanson 

Video –8:00 am  Terri Swanson; 10:30 am Terri Swanson 

Organist– Ken Streeb 

Security –8:00 am James Roohr; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

*Communion 
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